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RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Regular Meeting  

November 14, 2023 
 

 
The Recreation Advisory Committee held a regular/virtual meeting on November 14, 2023 at 7:06pm  
 
Members Present: Patty DeClesis, Cyndy Devesly, Josephine Fracasso and Colleen McLean 
Absent: Yvonne Hernandez 
Also present: Kim Mantz, Recreation Secretary  
 
MINUTES:  
September 21, 2023 – A motion was made to approve the minutes by Cyndy and seconded by Josephine. 
October 17, 2024 – A motion was made to approve the minutes by Cyndy and seconded by Josephine.  
 
ACTIVITY UPDATE:  
Green PTA Halloween Event –  
Colleen was very disappointed that the Green Hills PTA did not recognize the donation from the Recreation 
committee, they were supposed to announce it before giving out the prizes and on the flyer. Pumpkins and 
Free Ice Cream Certificates were donated for all the prizes that were given out.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Bus Trip – A motion was made to encumber left over Recreation money to use for the bus trip next year (but not to 
exceed $2000) by Cyndy and seconded by Josephine.  
Annual Tree Lighting – NHS Honor Society may volunteer as well as the Scouts in the area to sing carols. We still need to 
purchase candy canes, hot cocoa, cookies. A letter writing station will be set up to write letters to Santa. The crafts for the 
gingerbread bags and the tree lighting need to be switched due to supplies and difficulty. Most gingerbread bags will be 
taken down to the park to distribute that night.  
Tree at Park – The tree at the park needs to be replaced this year. Jason is looking into purchasing a 10-12 foot tree to 
plant before the lighting.  
Gingerbread in a Bag – Everything has been purchased and bags will be stuffed on November 30th at 10:00am.  
Letters to Santa – begins on November 20th.  
Holiday Home Decorating Contest – Judging will be held on December 12th and the top three houses will receive a $25 
Amazon gift card.  
Seniors Christmas in July - Kim explained how much the Seniors enjoyed the gingerbread bags in the last few years but 
there were none leftover last year and asked the Committee if they would like to make some up for them if there are 
none leftover. They agreed. We will purchase items, if necessary, after Christmas on sale.  
 

MATTERS FROM RECREATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS: None 
 
This meeting was adjourned at 7:59pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Kim Mantz 
Recreation Secretary       Date approved: 1.16.24 


